
MEMORANDUM -- CITY OF PASADENA 

To: City Council 

From: City Manager 

Date: January 23,2006 

Subject: AN ORDNANCE OF THE CITY OF PASADENA AMENDING THE 
OFFICIAL ZONING MAP OF THE CITY OF PASADENA 
ESTABLISHED BY SECTION 17.20.020 OF THE PASADENA 
MUNICIPAL CODE FOR PARCELS WITHIN SINGLE FAMILY 
ZONING DISTRICTS AND THE HILLSIDE OVERLAY DISTRICT 

At the City Council meeting of December 5,2005, staff presented a recommendation for: 
1) a map amendment to rezone certain properties in the Hillside Overlay District that did not 
exhibit the characteristics of a Hillside area, and 2) a Zoning Code Amendment to allow a 
process for owners of flat lots (less than 15% average slope) within a Illllside Overlay District to 
apply for an increase to Floor Area Ratio. City Council approved the map amendment but did 
not approve the code amendment (recommendation #6). 

When the map amendment was presented to City Council for first reading of the 
ordinance on January 9,2006, Council requested more information on the code amendment 
portion of the original recommendation. 

The code amendment recommendation came from the Planning Commission discussion 
as a method of providing some relief from the more stringent Hillside Development Standards 
for lots that were flat but considered part of a hillside neighborhood. 

The recommended text of the code amendment was proposed to read as follows: 

"Section 17.29.080 J - Floor Area Ratio Adjustment for Flat Lots. Through 
the Hillside Development Permit Process, lots in the RS-4-HD and RS-6-HD 
zones with an average slope of less than 15% may apply for an adjustment to the 
floor area ratio requirements for their lot. If approved, the maximum permissible 
fluor area ratio for such lots is the same as the base single family non-hillside 
zones (30% of lot size + 500 square feet)." 
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Respectfully submitted, / 

Pfi& 
CYNTHIA J. KURTZ 
City Manager 
































